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Note from the Principal
Dear Girdwood PK-8 Families,

I hope this message finds you enjoying our beautiful fall season! Our middle school cross country 
running and boys' basketball have come to a close. Our Girdwood School athletes had awesome 
seasons! Our middle school boys basketball team was undefeated! A big thank you to Coach Kelley 
for coaching our boy's basketball team. Also, a big thank you to Mrs. Murphy and Mrs. Donnelly 
for coaching our cross-country running team. Our middle school girls will be starting volleyball in 
a few short weeks with practice starting on 10/15. We thank Carmen Romerdahl for being our 
volleyball coach this year. We are excited to see many of our girls go out for volleyball. 

 Just a few reminders for all:

• Keep up with your child's grades and assignments through accessing Q Parent Connect at 
any time. Do you know how to login to Q? If not, give our front office a call at 742-5300 to 
get your login and password.

• Winter is here, or at least the chilly air feels like it. Please send your student to school with 
appropriate gear and clothing. We go outside everyday rain or shine unless the temperatures 
are below negative 10 degrees. 

Parent/Teacher Conferences are taking place this month on 10/23 and 10/24. These days are half 
days for students with dismissal at 11:30 am. Note this is a change from years past as we are 
starting 30 minutes earlier. Conferences will take place on those afternoons and the evening of 
10/23. The online conference scheduler will open on October 15th for parents to sign up and will 
close on Tuesday, October 22nd. You can sign up through the ASD website at www.asdk12.org and 
search for Conference Scheduler or through the ASD Mobile App. Also, just a heads up that 
Friday, October 18th, is a grading day for staff and Friday, October 25th is a professional 
development day. There is no school for students on either of these dates.

If you have celebrations, questions, or concerns, please call or email anytime. I feel very lucky to 
be Girdwood School’s principal and appreciate our community. Lastly, thank you for all you do for 
your children! 

Take care,

Kari Anderson, Principal
Girdwood PK-8 School

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.asdk12.org%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7Cb654a318afd04dac6f2208dce4adc3fb%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638636682826237814%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=MmOJxLAnOMpTGY7oUszbwq40Z2lxz6DqUFeuDBD3R9w%3D&reserved=0


 Upcoming Events 

10/14  No School for Students  Indigenous Peoples Day 
10/17  Staff vs. Student Game 
10/18  End of 1st Quarter  No School for Students,  
Grading Day 
Oct. 18  Alaska Day 
Oct. 21-24  Book Fair in the Library 
10/23  Parent Teacher Conference Days—Afternoon and 
Evening Conferences on Wednesday.                                    
Half Day for Students—Out at 11:30 am   
10/24  Parent Teacher Conference Days—Afternoon 
Conferences Only                                                                      
Half Day for Students—Out at 11:30 am 
10/25  No School for Students, School Based Professional 
Development Inservice in the am. 
10/25  Trunk or Treat 6-8 pm 
10/26  Kids and Cops Event at the Ice Cream Shop 
11/1  “Halloween” Themed Middle School Dance 6-7:30 pm in 
the HeArt Room 
11/5  Asynchronous Day for Students and Staff—Voting Day 
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After School Playground 
Use

For the safety of our students and a more 
smooth after school dismissal, the 
Girdwood School playground will be closed 
from 2:30-3:00 pm Monday through Friday. 
School dismisses at 2:30 pm and, for 
safety reasons, students are expected to 
head for home, or after school care on 
buses, bikes, feet or in parent’s cars. The 
only exception is when students remain to 
participate in school or FVCS supervised 
activities. Playground closures immediately 
following school to ensure a smooth and 
safe transition are a standard policy with 
elementary schools across our school 
district. Thank you for your support in 
keeping our students safe and for your 
understanding.





 Girdwood K-8 and the 
Girdwood PTA are on 

Facebook. Please check our 
pages out and “LIKE” us!We 

will be posting frequently and 
our pages will have the latest  

school information.                                         

We would like to shout out a big THANK 
YOU to Subway and the Ice Cream Shop, 

Girdwood K-8’s school business partners! 
If you know of anyone else who would like 

to be our partner, please let us know.

Here at Girdwood PK-8 School, we would like to 
acknowledge with gratitude the Dena’ina people, 
past and present, who have lived on these lands 
since long before Anchorage and Girdwood were 
here. May we all be good stewards of these lands. 
Chin’an. (/CHIN-nan? {Meaning—Thank you})

Just a reminder to keep your dogs leashed 
when visiting the Girdwood School or the 
school playground. This is for the safety of 
our students and to ensure that our 
playground remains free of dog poop. 
Thank you for your cooperation!

Parent Volunteers
One of the best things about Girdwood School is how 
active our families are within our classrooms and 
school. We greatly appreciate all your help and hope to 
continue this partnership. We strongly suggest 
ALL parents complete the ASD online 
volunteer application asap, as well as complete the 
parent driver paperwork in the front office. If you plan 
to do any of the following, you will need to complete 
the online volunteer application: assist teachers in 
prepping for a project, being a chaperone, classroom 
volunteer, field trip volunteer, PTA volunteer, reading 
tutor, science fair judge, special events or project 
volunteer, and library helper. Basically, if you plan on 
helping out at any function or volunteering in any 
format, you will need to complete the ASD online 
application at least 7 days prior to volunteering in the 
school or for a school event. Please go to the following 
link to complete the ASD volunteer online application 
process: https://www.asdk12.org/Page/13771. In 
regard to parent drivers, we will no longer be able to 
accept paper applications a few days prior to or the day 
of a field trip. The parent driver paperwork will need to 
be completed at school in the front office. All 
parent driver paperwork will need to be completed at 
least 10 days in advance of all field trips. The front 
office staff will need a copy of your driver's license, 
proof of auto insurance, and registration. We look 
forward to working with you and appreciate your 
kindness and help this school year! 

https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.asdk12.org%2FPage%2F13771&data=05%7C02%7Cnix_bethanie%40asdk12.org%7C00375ee2a96c47077ad008dccc3eba8b%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C638609817934475101%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJWIjoiMC4wLjAwMDAiLCJQIjoiV2luMzIiLCJBTiI6Ik1haWwiLCJXVCI6Mn0%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=Zux7zDe2cMd4n8J%2BzMKlezfvn6B3GCIKU%2B0%2BI%2FShnc8%3D&reserved=0


Sign up to receive text message alerts from our school 

Parents and community members can sign up to receive SMS text messages from ASD or our 
school. ASD will use this service to communicate school closure information and general 
district news. Our school uses this service to share news and updates with families. 
Additionally, ASD’s Transportation Department will send a text message when school buses 
are more than 20 minutes late. 
Text messages will only be sent to people who opt-in to receive texts. Users can opt-out at any 
time. This service is not intended to replace existing communications, but rather help enhance 
them. 
Visit ASD’s website to learn more about receiving text messages, how to opt-in and to read 
frequently asked questions. Learn more at www.asdk12.org/textupdates. 

ASD’s vendor, School Messenger, does not charge for the text messages users will receive, 
However, wireless providers may charge for individual text messages depending on the plan 
associated with a person’s phone. Users should familiarize themselves with their wireless 
package before opting-in to receive text messages.

Girdwood School Parents: 

Glacier Valley Transit will be providing an after school activities service at The Girdwood School, but only if your 
son/daughter calls them. Your child can call them at the end of the day, if they need a ride after school or after their 
sports practice. They are only running one bus right now and they will not come to the school unless they get a prior 
phone call. This is a free service. They don’t mind stopping at the Girdwood School, so please don’t feel that this is an 
imposition to them. Please have your put the GVT number in their phone, 907-382.9909. 

For more information about Glacier Valley Transit and for current bus stops and schedules please visit 
www.glaciervalleytransit.com or call 907-382-9909.

https://webmail.asdk12.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=6sAXhBDtHHZqSDt05fdL0PYMRr_AZrNhvMbO8RrBUD5X7OMrts3SCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdwB3AHcALgBhAHMAZABrADEAMgAuAG8AcgBnAC8AdABlAHgAdAB1AHAAZABhAHQAZQBzAA..&URL=http%3a%2f%2fwww.asdk12.org%2ftextupdates
http://www.glaciervalleytransit.com




 Recap of 2024 Basketball Season















Anchorage School District Compliance/Equal Employment Opportunity Offi
REVISED: 8/2007; 8/2012; 5/2013; 7/2014 
ASD Statement of Non-discrimination for ASD Publications 
The Board is committed to an environment of non-discrimination on the basis of race, color, religion, sex, age, national origin, 
economic status, union affi
fi



Inquiries or complaints may be addressed to the District’s Compliance/Equal Employment Opportunity Executive Director, who 
also serves as the Title IX and ADA/ADAAA Coordinator, ASD Education Center, 5530 E. Northern Lights Blvd, Anchorage, AK 
99504-3135 (907) 742-4132, or to any of the following external agencies: Alaska State Commission for Human Rights, 
Anchorage Equal Rights Commission, Equal Employment Opportunity Commission, the Director of the Offi
fi

The Girdwood School PTA will host its Halloween “Trunk or Treat” event on Friday, October 25th. We are 
looking for help in making this a fun, safe, and successful event, and we’d like to invite families to host a 
trunk.
 
You might be asking, “What would this involve?” Basically, you’d dress in your Halloween best, park a 
vehicle in the school parking lot, decorate the trunk/parking space, and hand out candy or goodies to kids 
as they trick or treat from car to car. As an alternative to handing out candy, you could have the kids play a 
game or do a craft.
There will also be awesome prizes for the 3 best trunks! 
 
Important Details:
When: Friday, October 25
Trunk Set-up: 4:00-6:00 pm
Event Time: 6:00-8:00 pm
Where: Girdwood School Parking Lot
Why: because it will be a spooky good time!
 
If you'd like to host a trunk, please email pta.girdwood@gmail.com to register by October 15! 
 
Sincerely,
Girdwood PTA

Trunk or Treat: Host a Trunk

mailto:pta.girdwood@gmail.com


Emergency 7esUonse
The Anchorage School District (ASD) is committed to ensuring the safety and security of our students, staff, 
and visitors. Take a moment to review this guide to ensure you are prepared in the event of an emergency 
situation at school. ASD follows the response protocols established by the ASD School Board. School and 
district staff train yearly on emergency protocols and situation management and students take part in drills 
throughout each school year.

ACTI;E T-7EAT

Ordered when there is a threat INSIDE 
the building. Students and staff will use 
ALICE Protocols. Do NOT call staff/
students during an active threat. Parents 
are not allowed on site during 
Stayput/Lockdown/Active threat (ALICE). 

LOCKDOWN

LOCKDOWN is ordered when there is 
an issue OUTSIDE the building, most 
often police activity in the area that could 
pose an imminent threat, such as a 
weapon or unstable individual. All 
interior/exterior doors will remain locked 
until the 
all clear
 is given.

STAY PUT

“Stay Put” is ordered when there is an 
issue INSIDE/OUTSIDE the building. 
Police activity in the area, a wild animal 
nearby, or a medical incident are all 
common causes. Everyone returns 
inside the building, exterior doors are 
locked and “business as usual” generally 
continues inside the school.

EVACUATE

Ordered when people must exit the 
building due to unsafe circumstances 
such as fire, gas leak, or building 
damages. If student pick-up or off-site 
reunification is required, instructions will 
be communicated by the district.

 SHELTER IN PLACE

Ordered when personal protection is 
necessary from dangerous weather 
conditions such as a gas leak, blizzard, 
or hail. May also be ordered in the event 
of a hazmat situation in the area.

Please note: some situations may require a combination 
of actions above.

• If you’re at a school and an emergency occurs, follow
protocol with students and staff.

• We know families want information right away. Experience
has taught us that initial information is almost always
incorrect. Please know, our security and administrative staff
are working hard to determine what the real situation is and
will communicate with families as soon as information is
verified as accurate and next actions have been determined.

• Do not call the school or security staff, as they are working
on the situation and ensuring your student’s safety. Do not
go to the school; this may interfere with procedures. Only
public safety personnel will be allowed in/near a school during
an emergency situation.

• We understand you may want to communicate with your
student during an emergency, however, please refrain from
calling; it may prevent him/her hearing important, possibly
life-saving, instructions.

• It is vital parents and guardians keep their information
updated in ASDConnect. We will utilize email, text
messaging, and phone calls to communicate with you.

• The fastest way to get information in an emergency situation
is to follow us on Twitter and Facebook (@ASD_Info). It is
our first and fastest means of getting messages out. Also,
check our website for alerts on the homepage.

Examples of school actions
Severe weather - Schools may Shelter in Place until weather 
passes; could delay release of students at end of 
day until safe to exit building. 

Fire or Hazmat Situation in the Area - Evacuation 
or Shelter in Place, depending on location and severity of fire/
hazmat issue.

Threat of Violence or Weapon on a Person - ALICE �Alert, 
Lockdown, Inform, Counter, Evacuate�, LOCKDOWN 
�exterior threat�, or Evacuation, depending on the situation.

Intruder - Requires an immediate Lockdown or ALICE. Police 
Activity in the Area - Lockdown or Stay Put may be called 
for by any staff member at the school.

Actions in an emergency

What do I need to know and do?





Sign up for FVCS Classes! 

Four Valleys Community Schools has classes 
going on now and are constantly rolling out 
lots of new ones for community members of 
all ages. If you feel unable to take any of our 

classes due to class costs, please contact 
FVCS at www.fourvalleys.org or by phone at 

907.742.5317. We have financial aid, 
scholarships, and payment plans available.

Rain Gear, Lost and Found,
 and Reflective Gear Reminder

   Please encourage your child to bring their rain 
gear each day. As hardy Alaskans we go out for 
recess in just about any weather so our students 
can get some exercise and let out some energy. It 
is getting to be the end of the year when students 
tend to forget about bringing their extra gear.     
Remember, we do live in a rain forest! 
   Our Lost and Found is filling up more and more 
every day. Please tell your child to look in there 
for lost items. Our Lost and Found cart is located 
in the mini-commons beside the middle doors. 
Please label all belongings. We have black and 
silver Sharpies in the office for anyone to borrow, 
if needed.
   Although we still have plenty of light outside 
now, we are losing 5-6 minutes of daylight every 
day and it’s dark when the kiddos are heading to 
school. Please encourage your child to wear 
reflective clothing and remind oneself to slow 
down when driving during these times when 
students are going to school. We want to ensure 
all of Girdwood kiddos and community members 
are safe.

Big Brothers Big Sisters  
Drop-Off Bin 

Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska has 
provided Girdwood School with a donation 
drop-off box. This bin is located across from the 
school parking lot. Please donate gently used 
clothes, shoes, and cloth items only. Please do 
not drop household items or leave items next to 
the bin. To donate household items please call 
Big Brothers Big Sisters at (907)563-1997 to set 
up a time for pick up. This service is provided for 
free by Big Brothers Big Sisters. These donated 
items are used to stock local Value Village 
locations and the proceeds of the items are given 
to Big Brothers Big Sisters of Alaska in order to 
help them reach their yearly goal of serving 
2,000 children across Alaska.





Flu 
Vaccines  
Anchorage School District  Parent Teacher Conferences

*Free. Open to the public. No insurance required.

Wednesday, October 23rd
From 1pm to 8pm

❖ Goldenview Middle School

❖ Gruening Middle School

❖ Mears Middle School

❖ Wendler Middle School

Thursday, October 24th
From 1pm to 8pm

❖ Bartlett High School
❖ Chugiak High School
❖ Dimond High School

❖ East High School
❖ South High School
❖ West High School

Print the consent form at https://www.asdk12.org/Domain/1216

Contact Healthcare Services at 742-4136 for more information.

Fluzone for 6 months + and Fluad High Dose for 65+ while supplies last.

*Tdap (or DTaP)  will be available for adults and pediatrics while supplies last.



trunk 
 treator

We’re still looking for volunteers to host trunks! 

FRIDAY, October 25

6PM- 8PM

Save the Date
Girdwood PTA Presents














